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NEWS, INFORMATION, TOURNAMENTS AND REPORTS
THE 12" COMPUTER OLYMPIAD (CONTINUED)
H.J. van den Herik, M.H .M. Winands, and J.W. Hellemons'

In this issue of the Journal we continue the reporting of the 12" Computer Olympiad, held in Amsterdam, the
Netherlands, from June 11 to June 18, 2007. In the previous issue we reported on the Games: 9%9 Go, 19%19
Go, Chinese Chess, Backgammon, and Connect6. This issue completes our report on the 12" Computer
Olympiad by publishing competition reports on Draughts, Surakarta, Amazons, Shogi, and Phantom Go. We
thank the authors of the reports for their patience by allowing us to postpone their contribution and we
congratulate once more the winners of the gold, silver, and bronze medals with the performance of their
programs.



